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BUDC Downtown Committee
Wednesday, October 21, 2020

Via Conference Call
Noon

Agenda

1. Approval of Minutes from September 18, 2020 (Action) (Encl.)

2. Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park - Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation –
Grant Agreement #4 (Recommendation)

3. Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park – Gardiner & Theobald Change Order (Recommendation)

4. Presentation – Ellicott Node Concept Draft Plan Preview (Informational)

5. BBRP Loan Program – General Update (Informational)

6. Buffalo’s Race For Place – General Update (Informational)

7. Downtown Infrastructure – General Update (Informational)

8. COVID Impacts – Small Business Reopening Efforts (Informational)

9. Partner Updates (Informational)

10. Adjournment (Action)
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Item 2

MEMORANDUM

TO: BUDC Downtown Committee

FROM: Rebecca Gandour, BUDC Vice President – Finance & Development

SUBJECT: Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park - Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation
Grant Agreement #4

DATE: October 21, 2020

The BUDC Board of Directors previously authorized BUDC to accept grant funding for efforts related to
the redevelopment of the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park. BUDC recently submitted an application
for funding to the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation to advance the project to the construction stage. The
funds (Grant Agreement #4) will be used to contract with Michael Van Valkenburgh Associates (MVVA)
for the preparation of Construction Drawings and Documents (CD’s), early construction activities related
to the placement of fill for the pedestrian bridge approaches, the purchase of granite blocks for use
throughout the park, and a contingency for additional due diligence. BUDC has received notice that our
grant application was approved by the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation for an award in the amount of
$4,775,000.

ACTION

I am requesting that the BUDC Downtown Committee make a recommendation to the BUDC Board of
Directors to accept the $4,775,000 grant from the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation for costs associated
with advancing the redevelopment of the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park to the construction phase
and authorize the BUDC President or the BUDC Vice President – Finance & Development to take such
actions as are necessary to implement this authorization.
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Item 3

MEMORANDUM

TO: BUDC Downtown Committee

FROM: Rebecca Gandour, BUDC Vice President – Finance & Development

SUBJECT: Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park – Gardiner & Theobald Change Order

DATE: October 21, 2020

At the November 26, 2019 meeting, the BUDC Board of Directors approved a contract with Gardiner &
Theobald Inc. (“G&T”) to provide project management services for the redevelopment of Lasalle Park
into the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Centennial Park.

Since contract execution, G&T has prepared and updated written estimates of the cost of the work in
increasing detail and refinement. G&T is proposing to self-perform additional cost estimation work in
the amount of $32,000, which has been deemed necessary during the design development phase. Self-
performing the work will help ensure the project scope remains within budget and will result in savings
on cost estimating services of approximately $83,000. This additional work will be paid with funds from
the first grant award from the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation.

ACTION

I am requesting that the BUDC Downtown Committee make a recommendation to the BUDC Board of
Directors to approve a change order to the project management contract with G&T in the amount of
$32,000 for additional cost estimation work to be performed by G&T for the Ralph C. Wilson, Jr.
Centennial Park project, the cost of which will be paid with funds from the first grant award from the
Ralph C. Wilson, Jr. Foundation, and authorize the BUDC President or BUDC Vice President – Finance
& Development to take such actions as are necessary to implement this authorization.


